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A letter from Harriet Polansky, Executive Director

Dear Residents,

NEW ENERGY-EFFICIENT WINDOWS FOR STERN VILLAGE
We are applying for new, energy-saving windows for all 186 apartments in the beginning of April.

Villagers, We Need Your Help! 

In order to apply for funding we need letters explaining the need for the windows; 

Please explain:

-how drafty the windows are;
-how the draftiness contributed to a cold or flu, and;
-how the inefficient windows have increased your electric bill.

Please have your Aides, Family Members and Caregivers also write a letter.

Please address your letter to Harriet Polansky, Executive Director of the THA and please drop them off at the office as soon as possible! Must have by March 31, 2018.
HEAT PUMPS

Everyone living in the Village should be using their Heat Pump. If you are unsure how to use it, please call the office and we will show you how to SET IT & FORGET IT. 

TRANSPORTATION

We are working closely with the Senior Center to meet the transportation needs of our residents. 

Please come to the transportation meetings listed in the newsletter to voice your transportation needs!

ACTIVITIES GALORE

We have several activities each month. 

Our Stern Village Resident Association works hard to provide fun, social activities for our residents.

Paulette is always posting great activities and presentations to discuss health and wellness issues. 

There is something for everyone! Please participate.

My door is always open for you.

Sincerely,

Harriet Polansky

Executive Director of the THA

March Activities

3/1 – The Fairfield School of Nursing Students will continue to host the Matter of Balance Fall Prevention 8 week Program on Thursday, March 1 at 10:00 am in the Community Room.
THE PROGRAM IS NOW FULL AND UNABLE TO TAKE ON NEW RESIDENTS. For the 10 committed residents already attending this program, please show up in order for the program to be successful. Thank you in advance.
3/1 -.Join the ladies of the Trumbull Long Hill Garden Club for Garden Club Therapy. Residents can create a Pastel Pinecone Wreath on Thursday, March 1 at 1:00 pm in the Community Room. 12 residents are needed to sign up in the Community Room.
3/6 – On Tuesday, March 6, staff for the Kennedy Center Making Grocery Shopping Easy will be at the Community Room at 9am. Have your grocery list, coupons (if any) and money placed in an envelope to give to Paulette on MONDAYS by 3pm.
3/6 –Get the latest news, updates and information at the Stern Village Resident Association Monthly Meeting. It will be held in the Community Room on Tuesday, March 6 at 10:00 am. All residents are welcome to attend! 
3/7 –A new Knitting/Crocheting Club will begin on Wednesday, March 7 at 10:00 am in the Community Room. Resident Joan Scianna is coordinating this newly formed group for all Knitters, Crocheters and those who would like to learn. It will be held every Wednesday. 

We hope to see you there!
3/8 – The Matter of Balance Fall Prevention 8 week Program will continue on Thursday, March 8 at 10:00 am in the Community Room.

3/12 – Get creative with Expressive Arts with Allison on Monday, March 12 at 10:30 am at the Congregate Crafts Room (2nd Floor).
3/13 – On Tuesday, March 13, staff for the Kennedy Center Making Grocery Shopping Easy will be at the Community Room at 9am. Have your grocery list, coupons (if any) and money placed in an envelope to give to Paulette on MONDAYS by 3pm.
3/13 – Social Work Intern Amanda will return to host a Transportation Meeting on Tuesday, March 13 at 10:00 am in the Community Room. Interested residents can fill out surveys to assess the transportation needs within Stern village.
3/16 – A St. Patrick’s Day Breakfast and a Blessing will be held in the Community Room on Friday, March 16 at 10:00 am. A priest from St. Theresa’s RC Church will say a brief prayer followed by a light breakfast of coffee, juice, Irish soda bread, and pastries.

3/20 - On Tuesday, March 20, staff for the Kennedy Center Making Grocery Shopping Easy will be at the Community Room at 9am. Have your grocery list, coupons (if any) and money placed in an envelope to give to Paulette on MONDAYS by 3pm.
3/20 – Join the Executive Director Harriet Polansky as she discusses news and updates about Stern Village with residents at Harriet’s Tuesday Tea on Tuesday, March 20 at 10:00 am in the Community Room. ALL RESIDENTS ARE WELCOME! Refreshments will be served.

3/22 – The Matter of Balance Fall Prevention 8 week Program will continue on Thursday, March 22 at 10:00 am in the Community Room.
3/22 – Join your friends and neighbors for another Chinese Food Luncheon on Thursday, March 22 at Noon in the Community Room. John Vogele will take orders and cash between 9:00 am – 11:00 am in the Community Room. Cost is $7.00 per lunch item from Seven Stars.
3/24 –There will be a SPECIAL MARCH DINNER FOR STERN VILLAGE RESIDENTS on Saturday, March 24 at 4:30 pm in the Community Room. The dinner is sponsored by Trumbull Helps, and the menu will include turkey, yams, mashed taters, vegetables, salad, rolls, and cake. Please sign up at the Community Room or Call Heather at 203-261-5740 to sign up. 

Limit of 50 residents.

3/26 – Expressive Arts with Allison will return on Monday, March 26 at 10:30 am in the Congregate Crafts Room (2nd Floor).

3/26 – The Trumbull Housing Authority Board Meeting will be held in the Community Room at 4:00 pm on Monday, March 26. All residents should attend.

3/27 – On Tuesday, March 27, staff for the Kennedy Center Making Grocery Shopping Easy will be at the Community Room at 9am. Have your grocery list, coupons (if any) and money placed in an envelope to give to Paulette on MONDAYS by 3pm.
3/28 – Making Healthy Smoothies, sponsored by WellCare, will take place in the Community Room at 12:30 pm on Wednesday, March 28. 10-15 residents only; please sign up in the Community Room.
3/29 – The Matter of Balance Fall Prevention 8 week Program will continue on Thursday, March 29 at 10:00 am in the Community Room.
Weekly Activities

Monday - Bingo-1:30 pm in the Community Room

Tuesday - Men’s Club-9:00 am in the Community Room; Pinochle-1:30 pm in the Community Room; 
Rosary-1:30 pm in the Congregate TV Room; Pokeno-1:00 pm in the Community Room

Wednesday – New! Knitting/Crocheting Club 10:00 am in the community Room; Bingo-2:00 pm at the Congregate Building
Thursday - Adult Coloring-10:00 am in the Community Room
Friday - Mass-1:30 pm in the Congregate Dining Room every 2nd Friday of the month; Bingo–2:00 pm in the Congregate Building; Movie Night-6:00 pm in the Community Room; Every 2nd Friday of the month

Congregate Musical Entertainment

(All entertainment is at 2:00 pm)

3/6 – Lynn Lewis

3/13 – Patsy Shore
3/15 – Tony Castle
3/20 – Lynn Lewis
3/29 – Patsy Shore
Helpful Information
Trumbull Social Services & Trumbull Food Pantry (203) 452-5198
Senior Outreach Caseworker Jennifer Gillis can be reached directly at (203) 452-5133. She can help with questions concerning SNAP benefits, Energy Assistance, and Renter’s Rebates. For questions regarding the Food Pantry, please call Monica Vallejo at 203-452-5135.
Trumbull Senior Center

The Center provides services and a social outlet for the senior residents of Trumbull. Annual membership fee is $5.00, and applications are in the Community Room. Their telephone number is (203) 452-5199.
THA Golf Cart

The golf cart is currently being housed for the winter.
Transportation for Groceries & to Medical Appointments

The Trumbull Senior Center bus comes to Stern Village on Wednesdays at 9:00 am to go to Stop & Shop. Pick up is at the Community Room. Transportation for medical appointments can be made with Ashley Grace at 203-452-5137. Please call at least 2 weeks in advance. Rides are offered Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday between 9:00 am – 1:30 pm to Bridgeport, Trumbull, Shelton, Monroe and Stratford. Transportation to Fairfield will be provided only on a very special occasion with permission from the Trumbull Senior Center. 
The Beauty Salon 
A full-service salon conveniently located at Stern Village. Residents must call for an appointment. 
Sheila: (203) 913-3798, Tuesdays & Wednesdays from 11:00 am – 2:00 pm. Betty: (203) 234-2354, Fridays by appointment only from 10:00 am – 2:00 pm.
BEWARE OF SCAMS
For your safety and well-being, please do not give anyone your personal information.

· This includes Social Security Numbers, Medicare/Medicaid Information, Online Passwords, any Banking Information, and Food Stamp passwords.

· Giving others your SNAP Card (Food Stamps) is like giving away money!

· If you do not use your SNAP Card the money on the card accumulates. 

· It's also a Federal Offense to give someone your SNAP card AND for them to use it.

We do not want you to be taken advantage of and become a victim of a scam.
THA Food Pantry for ALL THA Residents

Our Food Pantry is stocked with non-perishable foods as well as detergent and tissues. It is open daily 8:30 am - 4:30 pm at the THA Office. Do not go without food and necessities. Please stop by and get what you need.

THA Directory

The Trumbull Housing Authority’s Main telephone number is 203-261-5740. Extensions are:
Extension 1 – Heather LeMoult – THA Administrative Assistant – Work orders and general information
Extension 2 – Neil Gerhardt – Financial Consultant – Questions regarding rent
Extension 3 – Harriet Polansky – Executive Director – General assistance and questions regarding Stern Village

Extension 4 – Paulette Mack – Resident Services Coordinator – General assistance and questions regarding

                         Medicare/Medicaid 
The Congregate Main telephone number is 203-459-1110. Extensions are:

Extension 2 – Daisy Torres – Congregate Manager – General assistance, work orders, and questions regarding

                       the Congregate
Extension 3 – Kitchen – Chef Fredy and staff of Creative Culinary
Parking at Stern Village

Parking is on a first come, first serve basis. There are no assigned spaces. There are limited handicapped spaces, so please allow those that are physically handicapped to use them. Please be aware of how you are parking; do not take up 2 spaces and leave enough room for your neighbor to get in and out. Aides and visiting nurses must park at the congregate building or the parking area nearest the congregate building.

Medical Appointment Transportation Information for residents with Title XIX
As of January 1, 2018, Logisticare will no longer be providing non-emergency medical transportation (NEMT) in CT. A new company has the DSS contract now: Veyo, a part of Total Transit Company. To request rides for medical appointments that will take place on or after January 1, 2018, the new telephone number to call is

1-855-478-7350.
Stern Village Resident Association
A great time was had by all at “Pizza Night” on Saturday, February 17. Thank you to all that participated, and to Crown Pizza of Trumbull. Thank you to John Koch for bringing a dessert, and for John Balawender for everyone who helped to clean up. Thank you ot all the Stern village Residents who help to make the SVRA a success. It only works if you participate!
Laundry Rooms

There are 3 laundry rooms in the Village; on the hill, next to the salon, and in the Community Room. 

New washers and dryers have been installed, and instructions have been posted. 

All the laundry rooms will be closed at 4:00 pm daily. 

· The washers only need HALF the detergent normally used. 

· When the cycle begins, the doors will automatically lock, and CANNOT be opened. 

· Do not try to pull them open; if detergent was forgotten, the machine can be paused and then detergent can be put in.
· The laundry room on the hill and next to the salon will soon be closed at 4:00 pm on the weekends and holidays.
The new laundry machines DO NOT TAKE QUARTERS OR BILLS. You or your Aide can ONLY use a laundry card! If you do not have a laundry card, please come to the THA Office.

· You MUST wipe up/clean any detergent

[image: image1.jpg]



· You MUST clean out the lint after each use
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Please treat these new, beautiful machines like your own. If you see anyone misusing the laundry machines, please let us know.
Kindness Matters

“Dear Stern Village Residents,

Our class at Jane Ryan has been working all month long to show acts of kindness. We have made several projects for you to enjoy during this Valentine Season.

We also made Kindness Rocks that will be hidden in your community. If you find one, feel free to keep it and cherish it. If you would like to pass it along to a friend, feel free to do so. They were made with love by a wonderful group of 5 year olds.

If you ever wish to write to our classroom, our address is listed below. I am certain they would love to hear from you, and may even write back if you include a return address.

Happy Valentine’s Day!”

Ms. Molloy’s Kindergarten Class

Jane Ryan Elementary School

190 Park Lane

Trumbull, CT 06611

With Many Thanks

Our thanks to the following individuals and organizations:

A special thank you to Marianne Garrow for the Valentine’s Day decorations and for putting them up;

To Marianne Garrow and Pat Gracia for keeping the lobby area cleaned when it snowed;

To the Fairfield University School of Nursing students for providing a 8 week educational session on Fall and Exercise Prevention; Many thanks to Crossroads Church Congregation for providing an outstanding Super Bowl Brunch; Sincere thanks to the Garden Club Ladies for their extraordinary and creative ideas; To the Men's Club for the thoughtful Valentine's Day Candy; To the Trumbull Girl Scouts for the Handmade Valentine's for the residents; To Joan Conte for her donation of copy paper to the THA Office; To Barbara Lucas for donation a box of sugar packets; To Joyce Aquino for her donation to the Stern Village Food Pantry; To John Vogele and Barry Smolensky for helping Paulette on bread day; To Marilyn Ruben for staying with her neighbor, until the EMS arrived; To Betty Heyhal for noticing that her neighbor has not arrived for lunch and alerting the guard; To Ruth and her friends, residents of Monroe, for knitting winter headbands for residents; To the CES students and staff for collating, stapling, and delivering the newsletter every month; To the Nichols Garden Club for the beautiful Valentine’s Day flower arrangements; To Ms. Molloy’s Kindergarten class at Jane Ryan Elementary School for their handmade valentines and for their wonderful Kindness Rock Project;To those that take the time to do a good deed every day, we thank you!
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